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Notice of Nondiscrimination 
 

Syracuse Arts Academy (the “School”) does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 

origin, religion, sex, disability, age, citizenship status, or genetic information in its programs and 

activities as required by Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the 

Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Age 

Discrimination Act of 1975, the Immigration Reform and Control Act of 1986, the Genetic 

Information Nondiscrimination Act of 2008, and Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 

1990.  The School also provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups 

in accordance with the Boy Scouts of America Equal Access Act.  The following person at the 

School has been designated to handle inquiries regarding the School’s non-discrimination policies: 

Lex Puffer, Lead Director 

357 South 1550 West 

Syracuse, Utah 84075 

801-827-0540 

lpuffer@saacharter.org 

 

If an individual believes that he or she, or his or her child, has been discriminated against by the 

School, that individual may contact the U.S. Department of Education for Civil Rights (“OCR”).  

OCR is a federal agency responsible for enforcing federal civil rights laws that prohibit 

discrimination in programs or activities that receive federal financial assistance from the 

Department of Education, including public schools.  The contact information for OCR’s 

headquarters (in Washington, D.C.) and its Denver Office (the office that serves Utah) is as 

follows: 

 

U.S. Department of Education 

Office for Civil Rights 

Lyndon B. Johnson Department of Education Bldg 

400 Maryland Avenue, SW 

Washington, DC 2020-1100 

Telephone: 800-421-3481 

Fax: 202-453-6012; TDD: 800-877-8339 

Email: OCR@ed.gov 

 

Denver Office 

Office for Civil Rights 

U.S. Department of Education 

Cesar E. Chavez Memorial Building 

1244 Speer Boulevard, Suite 310 

Denver, CO  80204-3582 

Telephone: 303-844-5695 

Fax: 303-844-4303; TDD: 800-877-8339 

Email: OCR.Denver@ed.gov 
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